## **TOWNSHIP OF READINGTON**

WHITEHOUSE STATION, NEW JERSEY 08889

MUNICIPAL BUILDING
509 ROUTE 523
WHITEHOUSE STATION, NJ 08889
PHONE: 908) 534-4051
FAX: (908) 534-5909
VITA MEKOVETZ, RMC/CMC
ADMINISTRATOR/MUNICIPAL CLERK



Gabrielle Bolarakis
DIRECTOR OF RECREATION
PHONE: (908) 534-9752
FAX: (908) 534-0038
Patti Marcine
ASSISTANT DIRECTOR OF RECREATION
PHONE: (908) 295-1129

Readington Township Board of Education Dr. Barbara Sargent Mr. Thomas Venanzi 52 Readington Road P.O. Box 807 Whitehouse Station, NJ. 08889

Dear Dr. Sargent, Mr. Venanzi and Board Members.

Readington Recreation would like to expand our Summer Camp Program in 2017 to offer a teen program for students going into Fall of 2017 as 7<sup>th</sup> -9<sup>th</sup> graders (which is now 6<sup>th</sup>, 7<sup>th</sup> and 8<sup>th</sup> graders). Recreation has a lot on inquiries about doing something for the teens during the summer. The program would be a 4-week program from July 10<sup>th</sup> to August 4<sup>th</sup>. The students can sign up for a 2 or 4-week program but must go on every trip during that time. The students would arrive at Pickel Park in the morning and board a daily bus to go on a trip and return at the end of the day at Pickel Park for parent pick up. When trip gets back early they would be able to play tennis, basketball and games in the gazebo. There will be a director and a counselor ratio of 1 college student to every 8 students.

Some of the daily trips would be Washington bowling, Hillsborough movies, Pine Creek miniature golf, Edison Rebounderz, Sky Zone, Roller Skating and Funplex. The group will also be going to all day trips such as Dorney Park, Camel Beach, Point Pleasant Beach, Island Beach State Park, Dave & Buster, Delaware Water Gap, Great Adventure, I Play America and Mountain Creek. All trips will have Readington School Buses with Readington drivers.

Upon the school's approval, I will work on a set schedule to send to you within 30 days of approval. Then we will advertise the program and proceed with registration. The program this year will not exceed more than 42 students on a bus. There will be a total fee to include the bus and driver fee. There will be a need of little flexibility when it comes to having to cancel a trip due to in climate weather in which there will be a backup plan put in place. The plan will include a local trip instead of for example the beach if it rains all day.

I would be available any day between 8:30 and 2:30 or any evening to meet with you concerning this program. I will plan and monitor this program for the entire time.

Thank you for your time on this new program we would like to launch this summer.

Sincerely

Patricia Marcine

Patricia Marcine Director of Readington Summer Camp